COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

January 21, 2022

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD ONLINE ONLY VIA BLUEJEANS, ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 21, 2022,
BEGINNING AT 9:03 A.M., WITH CHAIR ALICE L. LEE PRESIDING.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maui County Council regular Council meeting of
January 21, 2022, please come to order.

Good morning, Members and everyone. As you can see, the morning greeting is
selamat siang.

So, Mr. Clerk, can we have roll call?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JAMES G.M. KRUEGER: Chair, proceeding with roll call.
Members should state who, if anyone, is present with them as part of roll call.

ROLL CALL

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Selamat siang, Chair and fellow Councilmembers. And aloha
Po&‘alima kakou my Maui hikina. For the record, we are broadcasting today from the
Hana Cultural Center with my EA Dawn Lono. ‘Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Counciimember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aloha and selamat siang, Madam Chair, my colleagues, and
everyone else joining us for today's Council meeting. For the record, | am transmitting
from my residence in Makawao. And my wife is also in the house, in a room 25 feet
away. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Kelly Takaya King.

CHAIR LEE: Excused for now.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Gabe Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Good morning, Chair. Selamat to you and selamat to my
fellow Councilmembers. | am home alone on the beautiful island of Lanai, and it's a
little bit chilly today.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Selamat siang and aloha kakahiaka kakou. Broadcasting live
and direct from sunny Lahaina Town at the Old Lahaina Center at our District Office.
We're excited to greet any future testifiers as courtesy site. And I'm more than six feet
away from my EA Angela.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Good morning.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Selamat siang. Good morning, everybody. I'm here in
Kula this morning. And | must tell you that I'm working on getting my connectivity better.
We're going to be installing a router at, on the first floor of our house for me and my
office. And | look forward to a very productive meeting. And my router is coming next
week, but we're getting there.

CHAIR LEE: Very good. Very good.

(Councilmember King arrived at the meeting at 9:06 a.m.)

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR LEE: And | see Member King is here.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Aloha. Aloha, everybody. So, sorry about this. I'm just having
these connectivity issues. |, | decided to try to come back into the office again and it's
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not working. After my, but | wanted to get on to do this resolution, so good mornlng,
aloha kakahiaka everyone. I'm looking for the greeting of the day.

CHAIR LEE: Selamat siang.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Selamat. Selamat? That's an easy one. And I'm, I'm, so I'min
the District Office this morning, and I've got my other two staff members, Daniel
Kanahele and Ellen McKinley more than six feet away. But they're, they are in the
office, so we'll try to get, keep the, keep muted as much as possible . . .

CHAIR LEE: Good to see you. Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Good morning.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Presiding Officer Pro Tempore Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair. Aloha Pd‘alima my colleagues. And
selamat siang to everyone in our Akaku land. | am in my workspace in my home, and
| am alone. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair, my Molokai nui ahina. | am
here at the Molokai District Office alone on my side of the office. Selamat siang.

CHAIR LEE: Selamat to you, Vice-Chair.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: And Council Chair Alice L. Lee.

CHAIR LEE: Selamat siang, everyone. And | am here in my workspace, alone with my
pocket-pitbull. And her name is Koa Lei Lee. And looking forward to having a
wonderful short meeting today. Okay, | don't want to jinx it. | take that back.

Mr. Clerk, proceed.

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS SHANE M. SINENCI, MICHAEL J.
MOLINA, GABRIEL JOHNSON, KELLY T. KING, TAMARA A M.
PALTIN, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, NATALIE A. KAMA,
VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND
CHAIR ALICE L. LEE.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, there are nine Members present. A quorum is present to
conduct the business of the Council.

For the record, | am Deputy County Clerk James Krueger. Also present from the Office
of the County Clerk are County Clerk Kathy Kaohu; and Legislative Division staff Joyce
Murashige, Lauren Saldana, and Dell Yoshida.

Joining the meeting from the Department of the Corporation Counsel is Corporation
Counsel Moana Lutey and First Deputy Corporation Counsel Richelle Thomson.

CHAIR LEE: And opening remarks will be provided by our Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-
Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Vice-Chair, for those beautiful words.

Mr. Clerk. Maybe it's my turn. Please join me in the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

CHAIR LEE: Before we proceed with today's agenda, may | please request that everyone
keep their microphones muted unless it is your time to speak. Decorum shall be
maintained at all times.

Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on the

ceremonial resolution. The first individual we have signed up to testify on the
ceremonial resolution is Lucienne de Naie. To be followed by Charlene Schulenburg.
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CHAIR LEE: Good morning, Ms. de Naie.

PRESENTATION OF ORAL TESTIMONY

MS. LUCIENNE DE NAIE:

Good morning. I'm having a little bit of internet connection blips this year, so I'm sorry,
you're just going to hear my voice. But mahalo to all for putting forth this ceremonial
resolution honoring our wetlands.

As we all know, our wetlands provide invaluable services to protect our nearshore
waters from pollutants. They are like the kidneys of our whole ecosystem, and they
are extremely undervalued. | was speaking to a couple people the other day about the
importance of the wetlands in the Kihei area. And one person said, oh, | didn't know
there were any wetlands except the ones at Azeka, or maybe that one by the church.
But of course, Kihei is full of wetlands. There are wetlands in West Maui. There are
wetlands in other parts of Maui as well. And they're all performing a invaluable function.

So, mahalo for honoring this, this special day, looking at focusing awareness on our
wetlands. They are going to be more important than ever as we move forward and
have to adjust to differences in sea level temperature and levels. Because when the
sea levels change, it's not like we all of a sudden realize our parking lots underwater,
but the sea level underground starts moving inward as well. And this will affect the
wetland areas, which have a connection to usually tidal flows as well as freshwater
flows. And that's why historically, they function, they have a particular type of soil and
plants that indicate that those flows are present.

So, | hope this is the year that we can pass some bills to make sure that the great
provisions in our Maui Island Plan and our community plans that protect wetlands
actually have some sort of implementation where we set them aside for protection, and
don't just give lip service and say, well, you can fill in half and don't fill in the other and
that'll be good enough. We're going to need every area of functioning wetland along
our coast that we can take care of. And we should be providing for that in our future
planning. So, mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions, Members? If not, thank you very much.

Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The last individual we have signed up to testify on the ceremonial
resolution is Charlene Schulenburg.

MS. CHARLENE SCHULENBURG, SOUTH MAUI SAVE THE WETLANDS HUI:

Hi. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes, we can.
MS. SCHULENBURG: Hi. It won't let my video on. Do you guys want to let me in?
CHAIR LEE: Please proceed though.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Okay. So, I'm speaking on behalf of the Save the Wetlands South
Maui, Save the Wetlands Hui. Usually, | just talk off of the top of my head. But the Hui
has a nice little piece that | would like to read please.

Aloha, Chair Lee and esteemed Councilmembers. On behalf of the Save the Wetlands
Hui, | wish to express our appreciation for your resolution "RECOGNIZING
FEBRUARY 2, 2022, AS WORLD WETLANDS DAY IN THE COUNTY OF MAUI". Per
this resolution, Maui County joins a global movement to value, manage, restore, and
love our wetlands. Indeed, Maui County is a leader in this movement with this Council
and the Mayor's Office of Economic Development, having provided support for
wetlands conservation and restoration projects in Maui County.

The Save the Wetlands Hui is the receipt, excuse me, Wetlands Hui is the recipient of
a grant from Maui County, and we truly appreciate the leadership of Councilmember
Kelly King and the support of this Council in providing that grant.

While many are aware of the larger beautiful wetlands on Maui, such as Kealia Pond,
Kanaha Sanctuary, and the Waihee Refuge that are under active restoration and
conservation management programs, many are unaware of the extent of the wetlands
throughout Maui County that need such protection. The grants of Save the Wetlands
Hui entails creating an inventory and mapping of the wetlands in the Waiohuli-Keokea
corridor of Kulakai in South Maui, conducting restoration at Laie Mauka Wetlands, and
providing public education and outreach to raise awareness of the cultural, economic,
environmental, and recreational aspects of our wetlands here in Maui County.

What we have learned through our work is that the great value of these wetlands to our
community in providing protection of ocean water quality; mitigation of flooding; carbon
. .. to counter climate change; opportunities for cultural practice; and a place for rest,
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respite, and recreation, even in the midst of busy Kihei town. We have seen the ohana
of Maui County truly love our wetlands and will show up ready to do the work of
restoration, being willing to get their hands dirty in these efforts. We have seen the
excitement of our people learning about where the wetlands are and how they work.
We have seen reverence in great eagerness to learn about the history and cultural
treasures of these wahi pana.

We invite you and the public to join us at our workday at Laie Mauka, tomorrow,
January 22. Our celebration of World Wetlands Day is on February 22 at Kalama Park.
You may join us there too. We would be happy to arrange visits for this Council or any
other groups wishing to come see the restoration at Laie Mauka, Laie Mauka, excuse
me, and learn about our work. Mahalo nui loa for supporting our work and your
recognition of World Wetlands Day. And we have actual plantings, we actually have
native plantings, which is super exciting, for tomorrow's workday. Thank you very
much.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Ms. Schulenburg. Members, are there any questions?
Member, Pro Temp Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Schulenburg. So,
my question is, you mention that the Waiohuli-Keokea corridor, is that a wetlands
corridor? And what geographical location does that cover?

MS. SCHULENBURG: Okay. So, yes, it is a wetlands corridor. In fact, most of South Kihei,
especially the SMA areas, are all kind of wetlands. And then, the corridors are really
located in and surrounding each of the major gulches. So, you know, ours is the
Keokea Gulch that actually feeds into Laie. But that is in the, the corridor that you just
mentioned. So, it would be great if | could show you on a map.

And what was your second question, Councilperson Tasha Kama?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: And my second question was, is it a wetland, and | asked about
the geographical locations of it.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Because when | think about Waiohuli-Keokea, | usually think

about the mauka side, from the mountain to the sea. But you're actually talking about
the area within the South Maui, Kihei area, correct?
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MS. SCHULENBURG: Correct. Yes, absolutely.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Yup. Right in the middle of town, quite frankly.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes.

MS. SCHULENBURG: And it does include, it does include the Azeka's wetland. There's lots
of wetlands that we've identified that we're hoping to save that are undeveloped lots.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes.

MS. SCHULENBURG: But they're, they're such a wholesale on property right now. We're
very, very concerned. So, please keep that in mind as we bring this information to your
attention.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Because we're, we're really needing to keep those as open spaces.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Anymore questions? If not, thank you very much, Ms. Schulenburg.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, there are no other individuals signed up to testify on the
ceremonial resolution.

CHAIR LEE: Members, any objections to closing testimony on ceremonial resolutions?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR LEE: No objection. So, ordered.

Mr. Clerk.



Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 21, 2022
Page 9

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the ceremonial resolution.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTIONS

RESOLUTION
NO._ 22-7

RECOGNIZING FEBRUARY 2, 2022, AS WORLD
WETLANDS DAY IN THE COUNTY OF MAUI

CHAIR LEE: Councilmember Kelly King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Chair.
[ MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ENTITLED "RECOGNIZING FEBRUARY 2, 2022, AS WORLD
WETLANDS DAY IN THE COUNTY OF MAUI".
There's a lot of 2's; 2, 2, 2022.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

SECOND.

CHAIR LEE: Moved by Member King, seconded by Member Johnson to adopt this Resolution

22-7.

Discussion, Member King?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Chair. | just wanted to point out too, and acknowledge
Robin Knox, who would have been here and was scheduled to speak, but she had
something that came up that she couldn't get out of. It was exactly at 9:00. So, if your,
if you got your TV on out there, Robin, we're, we're thinking of you as well.

And | would request the Clerk please read the resolution in its entirety.
CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk.

(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
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CHAIR LEE: Any discussion, Member King?

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Deputy Clerk, for reading
that resolution. | would just offer to, maybe we can make a friendly amendment and
add Charlene Schulenburg to the list of recipients, if there are no objections?

CHAIR LEE: Any objections, Members?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR LEE: Okay, so ordered.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Thank you, Members. | do have some discussion. Wetlands
constitute critically important ecosystems worldwide, including in Maui County. Among
their benefits, local wetlands provide food protection, flood protection; shoreline
erosion control; natural water quality improvement for streams and the ocean; habitat
for biodiverse species, including endangered birds; carbon sequestration; and
economic resources for the Native Hawaiian community. The vast majority of wetlands
worldwide have been lost or degraded. Recognizing World Wetlands Day on
February 2 will contribute to the awareness of the vital role of wetlands at a time when
they are threatened with continued disappearance and degradation.

Please consider joining the Save the Wetlands Facebook group to find a local wetlands
event. The next workday for Maui is tomorrow at Laie Mauka, January 22 from 8 a.m.
to noon. And if you go there, Members, I've, I've done a couple of these workdays, it
is hard work, but you don't have to stay the whole four hours. So, any, any amount of
work you can do will help bring awareness and get some work done. lIt's, it's actually
a really great project. Meet at Medispa Maui at 1145 South Kihei Road at 8 a.m., and
you can help with the planting of native plants. This is very exciting because the earlier
work that we had done there has been removing unwanted species and weeds. And
so, now you'll get to, you'll get to actually plant.

Thank you to Robin Knox and South Maui Save the Wetlands Hui, as well as Char

Schulenburg for her undying advocacy. And for all their work to preserve, protect, and

restore our precious wetlands. | ask for the Members full support of my resolution.
CHAIR LEE: Anymore discussion, Members?

Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you very much, Madam Chair. | want to thank
Councilmember King for this very, very good resolution that recognizes the importance
of our wetlands. And also, for the testimony of Ms. de Naie and Ms. Schulenburg. And
I'm hoping that all of the environmental organizations, and everyone else for that
matter, can do, increase their outreach into our schools, to educate our young about
the importance of the wetlands and its importance to our local culture as well.

And, you know, for me as a classroom teacher, it's, seeing this resolution today has
given me ideas about doing some wetlands lesson plans, cause it's a topic that can
touch four of our major core curriculum subjects, such as math, science, social studies,
and English. So, one can get a little creative with developing lessons related to the
wetlands.

And Madam Chair, | don't know about you, but when | was growing up, | didn't receive
much education or discussion about wetlands, the importance of it. So, | think the more
we can do a lot of outreach for our future generations about wetlands, this can possibly
contribute towards reducing the degradation of our wetlands. So, anyway, but mahalo
Member King for this reso. Thank you, Madam Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Excellent idea. Any more discussion? [f not, all those in favor of the motion to
adopt the resolution, please raise your hand. Oh, I'm sorry, | think we need roll call. |
know it, we have this issue of what's unanimous and what's not. Let's just have roll
call, Mr. Clerk, for every vote.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Proceeding with a roll call vote.

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: AYE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Mike Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: AYE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Kelly Takaya King.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: AYE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Gabe Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: AYE.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: AYE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: AYE. |

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Presiding Officer Pro Tempore Tasha
Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: YES.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-
Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: AYE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: And Council Chair Alice L. Lee.

CHAIR LEE: AYE.

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS JOHNSON, KAMA, KING,
MOLINA, PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND
CHAIR LEE.

NOES: NONE.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, there are nine "ayes"; motion carries.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Thank you, everybody. The, | just want to let you know that unless
unanimous, we, we need to take a roll call. But how would | know if a vote is going to
be unanimous? So, why don't we just take a roll call, okay?

Mr. Clerk. Let's see.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Chair?

CHAIR LEE: Yes? Member King.
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COUNCILMEMBER KING: Just, can | just invite Ms. Schulenburg, if she has any additional
thoughts, now that we've passed the resolution, just to say a few words? Robin Knox
was going to be here to do that, but as | said earlier, she was not able to be here. And
s0, just wanted to give her a chance to fill in. And also, | will personally remind any
Councilmembers and anybody out there who decides to come and help out tomorrow,
to wear your not, non, to wear your mineral-based sunscreen when you come out.

CHAIR LEE: Very good.
Ms. Schulenburg, are you there?

MS. SCHULENBURG: Oh, my goodness. Yes. Oh, my goodness. Thank you so much. |
was not expecting to be added to this. | am so honored and so grateful. This work
has been eye-opening for me. It has been, it, it's a gift to work in the land and to work
around the wetlands. And it's been, you know, as a, as a haole girl being raised here,
it feels like the island hugs me, and it feels like the Hawaiians hug me when | work on,
on the land. It feels like it's doing the right thing.

And, and | invite everybody to join us. The education has been astronomically
amazing, especially with the help of Robin Knox and, and Scott Fisher. And although
| didn't study this in school, if | could go back to school, | probably now would become
some sort of wetland environmental specialist or something. | know way more than |
probably should, but clearly not enough to call myself an expert. So, I'm, I'm playing a
de facto expert just because | get my hands dirty.

| would love to talk about this all day, but | don't want to take up your time. If there are
specific questions, please feel free to reach out to me through Councilperson Kelly
King. And I'd be happy to show you the Laie Wetlands, especially, because | live
immediately adjacent to it. So, everything that happens in that wetlands, | am
personally, you know, responding to, | am personally witnessing. And so, | feel it in my
bones when it's hurting, and | feel it when it's healthy. And it can be so healthy at
times. And it, it, it's joyful. So, thank you so very much. [I'm actually just so
overwhelmed. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Ms. Schulenburg, was your father Lee Schulenburg?
MS. SCHULENBURG: Yes. Yup, that's the faddah. We called him . . .
CHAIR LEE: So, you are a, you are a local girl.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Oh, yeah. |, | am OKG, original Kihei girl.
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CHAIR LEE: We have a question for you from Pro Temp Kama.
MS. SCHULENBURG: Yes. Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Charlene, for your comments that you just uttered.
And | am very much moved by what you're actually feeling from the land. And |
certainly do appreciate that. And | know we don't have time now to have a deeper
discussion, but if you don't mind, I'd like my staff to reach out to you and maybe have
an opportunity to have a deeper discussion regarding this, if it's okay?

MS. SCHULENBERG: Absolutely. | have, | have chicken-skin all over. And | am open to
any and all discussion and would be happy again to continue that, that conversation
and or, you know, invite you down to our, our worksite at the mauka site, as well as
our close area here at the makai site.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Any more questions, Members? If not, thank you again,
Ms. Schulenburg. And thank you, Member King, for proposing this resolution.

MS. SCHULENBURG: Mahalo.

SET THE CONSENT CALENDAR

CHAIR LEE: Members, at this time we will set the Consent Calendar. As a reminder the
calendar can still be adjusted even after it is set. Are there any requested changes to
the Consent Calendar at this time?

Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. The removal of 22-17 and 22-18,
please.

CHAIR LEE: 22-17 and 18. Okay, any objections to setting the consent cal--
Oh, we have one more. Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: 22, excuse me, 22-16, please.
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CHAIR LEE: Okay. Anyone else? Are there any objections to setting the Consent Calendar?
If there are no objections, the Consent Calendar is set.

Mr. Clerk, please proceed with testimony.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda
items. Members of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online meeting
by phone or video conference through the information posted on today's agenda.

Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be unmuted when it is
their time to testify. Individuals connected by video conference should keep both their
video and microphones off and should turn them on only when it is their time to testify.

Testimony is limited to the items listed on the agenda. Individuals may testify for three
minutes per item. When testifying, please state your name and the name of any
organization you represent, as well as the items on which you will be testifying. Please
also identify to the Council if you are a paid lobbyist.

After your testimony has concluded, please disconnect from BlueJeans. Once the
testimony period is closed, all the, only the Councilmembers, staff, and designated
resource persons will be connected to the meeting. All other individuals will be
disconnected. The remainder of the meeting can be viewed on Akaku Maui Community
Media or on mauicounty.legistar.com. Individuals may also be disconnected from the
meeting at any time for breaking decorum.

Chair, the first individual we have signed up to testify is Mike Moran. To be followed
by Lucienne de Naie.

PRESENTATION OF ORAL TESTIMONY

MR. MIKE MORAN, KIHEI COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION [testifying on Committee Report
Nos. 22-5 and 22-13; and Bill No. 21 (2022)]:

Good morning, Chair Lee and Councilmembers. Mike Moran for the Kihei Community
Association. As always, we'll try to be brief. We're testifying on 22-5 and 22-13, and
we have testified on these before, so we won't be verbose about them. But we
appreciate you moving them both forward for Daniel Kanahele for the Advisory and for
Mike Williams for the Charter. And we see the Charter does have a meeting next week,
so | don't know if we can get him on that quick. But you've done it as quickly as you
possibly can and we, we just want to express our appreciation for that.
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And then, the one other item is Bill 21, for the lights with the seabirds. And we see this
as something that's long, long overdue. | mean, people have discussed this for years.
And when | mentioned this to our, our Board that this was up and we were going to
testify, a couple of them said | thought that was already done. And unfortunately, that's
what happens sometimes. It's discussed and people make an assumption. But you
guys are taking action on it, so Councilmember from South Maui Kelly King, thank you
for pushing this forward. And we think this is much needed to support the natural life
and may, maybe slightly inconveniencing us humans and we have to do more of that
for the natural species. Thank you very much for the opportunity to testify. Aloha.

CHAIR LEE: Aloha, Mike. Are there any questions? If not, have a great weekend.

MR. MORAN: Thank you. You guys too.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next individual we have signed up to testify is Lucienne
de Naie. To be followed by Richard Wainscoat.

MS. LUCIENNE DE NAIE [testifying on_General Communication Nos. 22-1 and 22-2;
Committee Report Nos. 22 2 and 22-5; Resolution No. 22-13; and Bill Nos. 17 (2022),
21 (2022), 23 (2022), and 24 (2022)]:

Aloha again. It's Lucienne de Naie and I'm going to try my video.
CHAIR LEE: lt, it's working. We can, we can see you.

MS. DE NAIE: Yes, so far so good. Thank you all for being here this morning. I'd like to
testify on behalf of Sierra Club Maui on GC 22-1 and dash 2. These are compliance
reports that are usually just filed. But | don't know if folks have time to read them, but
they don't tell the whole story.

On the 22-1, Makena Resort compliance, for instance Condition 10 requires pedestrian
and, and bikeway plans. Well, the plan that's submitted is 11-years old. There are
already zoned, rezoned parcels that were along the shoreline that have had permits
applied for and yet there's no updated plan.

And we recently had reports of a section of the Old Makena Road that goes in front of
the old Maui Prince that was reduced to a trail, you can't drive on it, being blocked.
And pedestrian access to be, to it being blocked. And it's a major way that people kind
of walk along the shoreline. So, | don't know if the Council has any way of really looking
into what's said in this report and what really happens. But there, there should be a
way, because it shouldn't just be up to citizen's filing requests for service.








